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2020 

Dear Parents and friends,  

 

Welcome to Week 8 of this term and welcome to Cultural Diversity Week . 

Last week I spoke about the school value of Being Your Best and in this weekõs newsletter I wish to 

focus on our school value of Respect. Our Principal Awards this week will have this strong focus.  

 

Respect is about valuing people, including people who are different. When you have respect  for 

someone, you feel positive about them and admire or appreciate their actions or behaviour. You 

can also treat anyone with respect  regardless of how you feel about them.  

 

It is very important that children understand the importance of respect in all its different forms in all facets of their lif e ð 

home, school and the wider community.  

This value resonates with me because it would seem to be much easier to talk about respect than it is to action it.  Some 

people believe they are respectful people and yet show disrespect towards their partner, or on the sporting field or with 

people that they see as an easy target.   

 

I highlight this to you as this week we celebrate Cultural Diversity Week .   

 

Cultural diversity week always holds a significant place in our school calendar as it is at the very essence of what our school 

values of Respect, Responsibility, Teamwork  and Being Your Best   are endeavouring to instil within our whole school 

community.  

 We live in a diverse nation made up of many different cultures, languages, races, and backgrounds. That kind of variety can 

make all our lives a lot more fun and interesting, but only if we get along with each other. And to do that we have to respec t 

each other. 

 

We teach your children; our students, through our ôResilience, Rights, and Respectful Relationshipsõ curriculum how to build 

healthy relationships, resilience and confidence. We want our students to model respect and equality. Accepting your friends 

for who they are, the differences they bring, and the positive energy they have is showing tolerance.  

We know and value our studentsõ lives and experiences and we recognise that to drive real change, the classroom learning 

needs to be reinforced by what is modelled within the school community. I ask that families continue to partner with us and 

discuss our school values at every opportunity, to reinforce the importance of these values in our wider community, and to 

demonstrate that these values are not words alone but actions that we must demonstrate to be a good friend and a positive 

community member.   

Harmony Day is a day of cultural respect for everyone who calls Australia home ð from the traditional owners of this land to 

those who have come from many countries around the world.  

The continuing message of Harmony Day is 'Everybody Belongs'  and by participating in Harmony Day activities,  it gives us 

an opportunity to celebrate the diversity within our school whilst working to remove barriers that still exist in the wider c om-

munity. We can learn and understand how all Australians from diverse backgrounds equally belong to this nation and enrich 

it. I ask that as a school community, we stand united.  Let us be the leaders in respectful relationships as we celebrate each of 

our stories.  

This Friday our students will participate in a rotation of activities around the themes of ôBullying, No Way!ó and Cultural Di-

versity. The cross age activities are always popular with students. 

PLEASE NOTE ASSEMBLY NOW CANCELLED: Due to current advice from the Prime Minister, non -essential gatherings 

of 100 or more people indoors are to be cancelled. Therefore this weekõs assembly will not go ahead. 

 

Our Positive Behaviour Matrix shows our students that ôRespectõ in the learning setting is demonstrated by: 

Be helpful to everyone 

Speak in an inside voice 

Always be patient 

STAR listeners 

Speak kindly to each other 

Follow teacherõs instructions 

Hands and feet to self 
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Parent Teacher Interviews next week. ð 26th & 27th March  

Tomorrow morning the online booking system through the parent portal on Sentral will open for families to book a 

15 minute interview with your childõs teacher. Parent Teacher Interviews will be held Thursday 26th March from 

3:45pm ð 7:15pm and then again on Friday 27th March from 8:45am ð 11:45am. Friday 27th March is a pupil free day.   

I would encourage parents & carers to book an interview to be informed of your childõs progress over the course of 

Term One.  There are instructions attached to this newsletter as to how to get on to the portal to make your book-

ing with your individual family code.  If you need support please contact Ange in the school office.  PLEASE do not 

lose your family access code as this can be used for you access Sentral on other occasions. New families to our 

school should have received a letter via your child with your personalised access details.  
 

United Classroom representatives: ANNOUNCED!  

I wish to congratulate the following students for their successful application to be their classroom rep for the 

KFPS student forum United Classrooms. 

Room 12:   Caleb M and Lillie Q                 Room 13:   Charlotte P and Ryan W 

Room 14:   Holly W and Charlie S              Room 3/4:  Cooper S and  Caprice S 

Room 18/19:  Isabella M and Layla B 

 

Parent Club Easter Fundraiser:  

Our Parent Club are very busy at the moment putting together the Easter Raffle. Any donations 

for the Easter hamper will be gratefully accepted at the office.  We have had many children vis-

iting the office to see the growing pile of eggs and gorgeous soft toys.  The raffle will be drawn 

next Wednesday 25th March.  

 

KFPS TURNS 150!      WOW!! 

Milo Monkey may have turned 6 years old ê..but we at KFPS will be turning the grand old age of 150!  Yes in-

deed - This year our school turns 150 years!   Please save the dates of 10th -12th September as we shall be cele-

brating the old fashioned way!   If you know of anyone who attended Kangaroo Flat Primary School as a student 

or who taught at our great school then please get in contact with them and ask then to make contact with the 

school.   

We are forming a committee and we are looking for some interested people to get on board and help share the 

organisational load of putting on a fabulous birthday event.  

Reminders and Updates  

Event cancellation  

Tomorrowõs GRIP student leadership conference to be held at the Bendigo stadium has been cancelled due to 

the advice from DET for schools, as of March 17th 2020 ,  not to attend camps or excursions where there will be 

an attendance of 500 people at the gathering.   
 

Have you done well? Let us know!   

Students often experience success or achievements in their chosen sport or hobby outside of school. In the past, 

we have had students achieve marvellous accolades in judo, football, running and cycling.  If your child receives 

recognition in their chosen field please let us know so we can acknowledge them in our newsletter.  

Last weekõs events!    

Please see the photos from our amazing last week ð Miloõs Birthday Surprise Party to whole school Athletics!  

Thanks to everyone who attended these events ð we absolutely love seeing families in our school!  
 

        Thought of the week  

Kind Regards, 

 

Kim Saddlier 

Principal 
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